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I NEW ENGLAND
CHAPTER 16




Chapter 16 General Meeting Minutes
Friday, January 13, 2017
Galley Hatch Restaurant
325 Lafayette Road

Hampton, NH  

11:30 am Networking
12 – 12:45 pm General Membership Meeting and Luncheon
12:45 – 1:30 pm (Worksheet)
In Attendance:  Patty Quinn, President; Derrick Roma, Vice President; Mike McParland, Treasurer; Ashley Emerson, Asst. Treasurer; Betsy Bosiak, Secretary; Irene Shannon; Lara Bailey; Adam Carey; Phil Jean; Terry Conley; Rick Pino
Guests:  Alexandra Echandia; Bill Cesario; Sean Ewald; Benjamin Sprague 
I. Welcome: 



         




Patty Quinn, President
Patty opened the meeting at 12:02 PM, welcoming all present
II.  Introductions

.  Members and Guests introduced themselves.

III.  Review and Approve Minutes of 11/18/2016 General Membership Meeting       Betsy Bosiak, Secretary                  
The minutes were reviewed with no revisions made.

Rick moved to approve the November 18, 2016 General Meeting minutes, Trish seconded the motion.  The motion passed.
IV. Old Business











Patty Quinn
There was no old business for discussion.
V. New Business

a. Review Chapter Financials/Account Status

   Mike McParland, R/W-RAC, Treasurer

Account balance of December 31, 2016: $27,162.06 (Spreadsheet) Ashley Emerson, AICP, Asst. Tr.
The balance in the checking account was reviewed.

Derrick motioned to accept the Treasurer’s Report as presented, Trish seconded the motion.  The motion passed.


b. Education Update






Trish Morrison, Education Chair
Trish discussed that the Chapter is building the course schedule for the next three years.  She noted Course 504 will be held on July 12 and 13 with Bob Merryman as instructor.  She noted she has a training room available in May also.  

Trish needs to know who is on a certification track and what courses are needed.  She is trying to schedule Course 218 for the Fall.  They are looking at an ethics course for the Chapter 16 2018 Fall Forum.  

Trish noted she has the CLIMB certification and is working on becoming a course instructor for some courses.

Lara noted that Course 225 gets into the heart of the people before a project is started.  She noted it may cost up to $7,000.00 to sponsor this course.  She thought the Region might hold the course.  

Lara discussed the Center of Excellence in Philadelphia for our Region.  Rick noted how a region holding a course could benefit the chapters.  Lara noted the point was to not take away from the chapters.  They want paperwork by January 25, 2017 and then a course will be chosen.

Rick asked how long the Center would remain; Lara indicated they would be doing a dry run and then reviewing it.  

Trish reiterated they wanted the short-term course schedule and also a three-year plan.  Lara noted that Daniel and Tim wanted the one year schedule with the region wanting the three-year schedule.  The issues with DOTs not being able to travel out of state for courses were discussed.

Patty noted instructor charges were also a concern.


c. Professional Development





Lara Bailey, SR/WA, PDC Chair

Lara noted the Chapter has members working toward certifications.  She is trying to cross-reference the list with headquarters.

Lara noted the Mini Golf Classic would be held on July 14 at Kimball Farms.  She is working on the draft application.  A room block has been schedule for the Hampton Inn.

           d. Membership 






Betsy Bosiak, Membership Chair


     Retention and un-renewed members (spreadsheet)


     Follow-up with members who are not renewed

Betsy noted the Chapter E-Board had just approved the application of Rosemary Rinaldi.  Ben Sprague and Alexandra Echandia indicated they would be joining the Chapter.   Betsy and Patty have both been working on the renewals and retention of members.

e. Communications






Ally Brown, Webmaster



1. Website/Newsletter




a. Updates




b. Newsletter The New Englander status, social media

Derrick discussed the new Website requesting members give Ally feedback.  She is also requesting items to include including photos, etc.  He asked members to verify their contact information.  He asked if a link could be done to the Right of way Magazine, Patty said this could be done.  Derrick noted there are Twitter and Facebook accounts being set up also.
Derrick would like content for the Newsletter.
f. Region/International News




              Rick Pino, R/W-AC
Rick noted the presentations for the Alaska Annual Conference have not been locked in.  There are only B & B rooms remaining.

The Region 4 Spring Forum will be held on March 30 to April 1.  The International Valuation Committee is working with the Chapter to present a Valuation Seminar on March 30 with the USPAP Yellow Book update course to be held on March 31.

Rick noted the Fall 2017 Forum will be sponsored by Chapter 23 and is scheduled in Cromwell, Connecticut.

g.  Nominations and Awards






Terry Conley

Call for nominations from Region 4 and HQ (handout) due 02/01: 

Frank C. Balfour Award, Newsletter of the Year Award, SARPA Scholarship, Employer of the Year, Chapter of the Year, Website of the Year, W. Howard Armstrong Instructor of the Year, Young Professional of the Year

Terry noted she has approached Rick for the Chapter to sponsor him for the W. Howard Armstrong Instructor of the Year Award.  Rick has graciously accepted the nomination.  
Terry noted members should contact her about nominations for other awards at tconley@orcolan.com.  It was noted that nominees had to attend Regional Forums, etc.

VI. Upcoming Meetings/Programs 




Derrick Roma, Vice President                                            
a. February 10, 2017 – E-Board Meeting in Franklin, MA, OR Colan?

b. March 10, 2017 – General Membership Meeting, speaker, location?
c. April 14, 2017 – E-Board Meeting, Waltham or MADOT Office
d. May 12, 2017 – General Membership Meeting and Election of Officers, NHDOT
Derrick noted he was looking for a speaker for the March meeting.  He has a potential of a Drone demonstration.  The new Federal Regulations are also an item for discussion and presentation as well as something about the LPA process.  

Rick noted he was doing a presentation in Iowa.  He would like to combine it with presentations on relocation and acquisition.

It was noted the MBTA is expanding and there could be something from the FAA.

     VII. Region 4 and International




                        
Patty Quinn

a. International Conference (handout) – Anchorage, AK, June 11-14, 2017

b. Region 4 Spring Forum (handout), March 28 – April 01, 2017, Baltimore Inner Harbor, Potomac Chapter 14

Patty noted the above International and Regional conference/forum.

VII. Committee Chairs 
a. LPA






Ashley Emerson, OCD

b. Pipeline





Lara Bailey, SR/WA, R/W-NAC

c. Transportation





Trish Morrison

d. Utilities





Sandy Fogg

e. Surveying/Engineering



John Roberts

f. Valuation





Rick Pino, MAI, R/W-AC

g. Relocation





Mike McParland, R/W-RAC

h. Asset Management




Betsy Bosiak

i. Environment





Patty Quinn, SR/WA, R/W-NAC

j. Young Professionals




Derrick Roma

k. Nominations & Awards



Terry Conley

Committee Chairmen noted items occurring within their committees.

Action Items:
1. ______________________________________________________________________
2._____________________________________________________________________
3._____________________________________________________________________
All meeting minutes are posted on the website for review.
Patty adjourned the meeting at 1:07 PM.

Patty and Lara presented a program on Social Ecology.
Respectfully submitted,
Betsy Bosiak, Secretary
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